

# COMBINED COUNCIL VETERAN, VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR CLUBS

Representing all Enthusiasts in Queensland and Northern New South Wales

MEETINGS HELD FOURTH THURSDAY MONTHLY  
Shafston Hotel, East Brisbane 7.30pm  
Minutes of Meeting Held 25 October 1990  
Meeting Commenced 7.52pm

P.O. BOX 413,  
TOOWONG, Q. 4066

Present: Chairman Chris Stephens  
Treasurer Tom Lewis  
Minutes Secretary Peter Needer

Delegates: Peter Needer B.N.A.A.A, Chris Stephens P.C.C.Q, Tom Lewis (Morris) Les Spotswood Buick & QVVA, Geoff Adcock BVAC, Adrian Grant QEFV8, Robert Hobson QAFV8, Col Davis Pontiac, Craig Arthy B&DRAC, Barry Blair I.V.V.V.C, Mike McGill A7REG, Geoff Harrington BVAC, Rod Angove Humber, Graham McCoombes QCCC, Bill Lord QCCC, Colin Baker DDVVMC, Warren Klein DDVVMC, Ian Johnston DDVVMC, John Que (Gympie)

Visitors: Frank Bargewell Pontiac, Fred Lawrence, Darrin Bell, Wayne Carr FX FJ CLUBQLD, John Knight QVVA, Margaret Needer B.N.A.A.A,

Apologies: Martin Schobbe

Minutes: The minutes were taken as read. moved Les Spotswood  
seconded Colin Davis

Business Arising: Chris gave a report on the Warana Rally, Public well behaved. All who went enjoyed the breakfast and a good day.

Chris reported that he had a inquire about what C/C was going to do with the fighting fund from QVVA.

Les reported in the fighting fund is \$579.26. Also Les suggested a sign on the back of taxi or a sign for our cars.

Chris suggested that C/c rent Festival Hall for a Rally.

Les reported that he could have some coloured dodgers printed up, maybe placed on members cars.

Mike McGill read out letter from John Moore from Parliament in Canberra, part of the Proposal stated that we would not be affected. Mike reported that it could carry on for long time.

Chris said that the C/C members had to keep an eye on the papers for more press release.

Les reported that he had been in touch with his local paper.

Chris read out a press report from Ros Kelly about the proposal. Chris said that the Delegates were to get feed back from their clubs.

Les said he would obtain some prices of stickers .

Graham McCoombe said that he found a problem in the previous Minutes about the Awareness Rally. Peter Needer apologized for the mistake. AOMCQ is organizing a Rally for early next year at Lakeside. Graham reported that Wayne Goss attended the last AOMCQ meeting. Graham said Wayne Goss suggested that individual letters caused a lot of hassel in Parliament.

Correspondance Inwards:

Federation of Historic Vehicle Clubs of Aust, Far North Queensland Restorers Club, Restord Vehicle Club of Dalby, Pontiac Car Club of Queensland, Action Badges , Qld Early Ford V8, Northside FX FJ News, Polishes Rag, Mackay Vintage Motor Club, The Running Board Vintage News, Sunshine Coast Auto Antics, Crank Handle

Business Arising: Chris asked for suggestions of how the minutes were to be set out.

moved Tom Lewis  
seconded John Que

Treasurer Report: Statement Brought Forward \$35.27

Income:	Subs	\$270.00
	Interest	<u>.49</u>
Total Income:		\$270.49
Expenses:	Secretial	\$ 92.24
	Tax	.35
	Federation	<u>\$100.00</u>
Total Expenses:		<u>\$192.59</u>

Book Balance \$251.39  
IBT Term Deposit \$1,084.77

moved Tom Lewis  
seconded Les Spotswood

General Business: Chris said he had a number of phone call about cars on Consenional Registration. Chris said most problems came from Clubs outside of C/C.

John Knight spoke on the problem of Private and Consenional Registered cars being hire out as wedding cars.

Chris said that C/C had no control over these cars. Chris said that he would like delegates to go back to their clubs and reported on the matter.

Geoff Adcock said that the restriced rego book looked like being rejected. Chris suggested that C/C go to David Hamill about the problems with consenional registration.

Mike moved a motion to write to Qld FXFJ Holden Club & Brothers Club (FX FJ) on the matter of Consenional Registration being used as wedding cars.

---

---

# COMBINED COUNCIL VETERAN, VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR CLUBS

Representing all Enthusiasts in Queensland and Northern New South Wales

---

---

P.O. BOX 413,  
TOOWONG, Q. 4066

Robert Hobson suggested that a delegate from C/c to speak to Club if required.

Chris read a letter F.H.V.C. A.

Tom Lewis reported on a Rally for raising money for children with terminally ill.

Les suggested that delegate receive a attendance sheet , also Les asked for dates for Rallies;

Adrian gave a report on the Incorporation of C/C.

Graham gave on AOMCQ report.

Chris said he would send a copy of the F.H.V.C.A. letter to AOMCQ.

MEETING CLOSED AT 10.04pm

## RALLY & SWAP DATES FOR 1990

Bendigo Swap  
Bayside Swap

17/18 November  
24th March, 1991. Ormiston State  
School

